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It is with some sadness I cannot be with you tonight, alas a chronic illness and the passage 
of time have made this inadvisable. 
In looking back on my brief tenure it was a period almost unparalleled in modern times.  The 
goodwill spirit of small businesses donations made the floral display of hanging baskets have 
once again brought brought both colour and greenery to our village.  
 
We in the Village Society committee continued to watch for variances that would impact on 
the social well being of our community, for parking, building regulation and sundry nuisances 
common in modern day society.  
 
I am sure we will all have pride in the efforts of the  Association in making the Greenwood 
Centre a centre of excellence in the provision of new disabled  toilet facilities and the 
upgraded kitchen. 
 
Though the Association and Society face a challenging time in the immediate  I am confident 
they will meet this challenge once more. 
 
 
In closing I would make a special thank you to Margot for all the assistance and effort she 
gave to me and her unstinting service to the Society, and also to our Ward Councillors ever 
vigilant on our behalf  

 
 
William Sear 
 


